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2023-2024 APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO PROCESS AND SELL PEN-RAISED QUAIL 

Name of Business   

Name of Owner   Telephone Number  

Premises Address Mailing Address: 
(if different) 

Number of Quail to be Processed for Food (Annual)  

Location Where Quail Will be Slaughtered  

Number of Quail Expected to be Sold Annually to Restaurants: 

Number of Quail Expected to be Sold Annually to Food Stores: 

Number of Quail Expected to be Sold Annually to Individuals: 

NEW APPLICANTS 
Please enclose a copy of your label. 

RENEWALS 
Please enclose a copy of your label if it has changed since your last application. 

There is no charge for this permit. This permit will expire on June 30, 2024. 

Please mail this application to: 

N.C. Department of Agriculture & Consumer Services
Veterinary Division
1030 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, NC  27699-1030
ATTN: Poultry



Pen-Raised Quail 
August 15, 2014 

Quail raised in NC for use as food.  These birds are slaughtered and sold under 

the owner’s label.  Statute 106-549.94 and Ag Code of Regs 02 NCAC 52F .0101 

through.0106 

Requirements: 

1. Owner must obtain a pen-raised quail permit from NCDA&CS Veterinary

Division (no charge).  This allows them to sell dressed quail under their

own label.

2. Owner must obtain a game bird propagator’s license from Wildlife

Resource Commission if they are raising Bob White Quail (not coturnix).

This is required for all native (Bob White) quail raising and sales in NC.

Can apply at WRC website www.ncwildlife.org.

3. Owner must keep records as required in 02 NCAC 52F .0104 and .0105

and label dressed quail as required in 02 NCAC 52F .0103.

4. Quail are not included in the state or federal meat inspection laws and

regulations.  Quail are not amenable to the current laws, so their

processing does not come under our own Meat and Poultry Inspection

Division.

5. Persons interested in selling processed quail should contact Food and
Drug Protection Division at 919-733-7366.  There are certain sanitation

requirements that Food and Drug will explain that are required  when

slaughtering without inspection.

6. Quail can also be processed in federally inspected facilities if the owner

pays for the inspection.

http://www.ncwildlife.org/
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